
The Gjoa Haven Oral History Project is a youth-oriented oral history program designed to
facilitate intergenerational knowledge sharing between Inuit Elders and youth in Gjoa
Haven, Nunavut. The project, led by Mark Stoller (Queen's) and Jennifer Ullulaq (Nattilik
Heritage Society, Gjoa Haven), centres on the creation of a digital oral history archive
featuring extensive interviews with local Elders and historical photographs of the
community. Youth participants conduct, film, and edit the interviews, which are translated
from Inuktitut with English subtitles. When completed, the archive will be included in the
permanent collections at the Nattilik Heritage Centre. The project runs until 2025 and is
supported by a SSHRC Insight Development Grant, the Government of Nunavut, the
Kitikmeot Inuit Association, and the Nattilik Heritage Society.
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Dr. Mark Stoller in Gjoa Haven

The Gjoa Haven
Oral History
Project was
recently featured
on APTN National
News. Click the
screen to watch
the video!

Photo credit: APTN News

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pFBzLzqA080


The issue was co-edited by Dr. Ray Tomalty, Arts’79, MPA’88, who held a post-doc at SURP in
the 1990s. 
The two lead articles were by Professor Dave Gordon, MPL’79 on the American origins of
Smart Growth and it current status in Canada.
Natalie Pulcine, MPL’17 was co-author of an article on the City of Ottawa’s new 15-minute
neighbourhood policies.
Eric Aderneck, MPL’02 wrote the article on Industrial land and jobs.
Rachel Barber, MPL’23 and Professor Maxx Hartt are co-authors on the need for “Smart
Decline.”
Finally, Pamela Sweet, MPL’76 concludes the issue with reflections on whether regional
planning is dead. 
The issue is further improved by photographs of Nick Kuhl, MPL’18 and Steph Cantlay,
MPL’23 and Alyssa Woods, Artsci ’21 accepting the CIP’s Emerging Planner Award, Dillon
Scholarship, and Adams Scholarship. 😉

The latest edition of Plan Canada (the CIP’s national professional journal) is a special issue on
Smart Growth containing many contributions from Queen’s alumni and faculty:

https://www.kelmanonline.com/httpdocs/files/CIP/plancanadafall2023/index.html

Professor Dave Gordon was also invited to present his Smart Growth research to CIP’s national
webinar last week, with over 400 registrants from across Canada.

https://twitter.com/CIP_ICU/status/1709570479600611671

SURP in Plan Canada

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kelmanonline.com%2Fhttpdocs%2Ffiles%2FCIP%2Fplancanadafall2023%2Findex.html&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.fraser%40queensu.ca%7Cd03da54f5c764340f5a008dbce3f7ab2%7Cd61ecb3b38b142d582c4efb2838b925c%7C1%7C0%7C638330544270463384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wiuKrhNd8HutCQn4oAxTtO8R3xuB%2BMV%2FIhif7kO8jU8%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FCIP_ICU%2Fstatus%2F1709570479600611671&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.fraser%40queensu.ca%7Cd03da54f5c764340f5a008dbce3f7ab2%7Cd61ecb3b38b142d582c4efb2838b925c%7C1%7C0%7C638330544270463384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XNDq69HGSzbiWoUTJ9MP4omB9X%2BfEel5jwgyLXbi67U%3D&reserved=0


The IASSIST Geospatial Interest Group will be
hosting a web presentation/discussion on
Friday, November 3, 2023, at 1:00 pm on the
topic of how they are using Open Educational
Resources (OER) and other shared materials in
teaching. They’ll also introduce IMGIS, a shared
repository of GIS-related teaching materials
that is in development. The Geospatial Interest
Group invites your participation and comments
in the development of this resource.

Do you have a favorite open resource? There
will be time for sharing, so bring your favorite
resources. These can be anything: websites,
blogs, tutorials, books, courses, etc.

Online Event November 3:

Using OER in GIS Teaching

Register
Here

https://iassistdata.org/community/geospatial-interest-group/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fosf.io%2Fzfv4e%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cjohn.fraser%40queensu.ca%7C2c66a187e2564765266b08dbca6b98f0%7Cd61ecb3b38b142d582c4efb2838b925c%7C1%7C0%7C638326335700959983%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BiGlPZmtGKyWZkp94LvsPV01bxR7e6ZEN%2BwW%2Bz6wFa8%3D&reserved=0
https://mit.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIldOCgqzIuG9YJKrtb6_1c2zKL-EHjaP6k#/registration
https://mit.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIldOCgqzIuG9YJKrtb6_1c2zKL-EHjaP6k#/registration


More From Belle Park!

Take a moment to enjoy some more photos from this year’s incoming
class of geography graduate students, along with Professor Laura Jean
Cameron, geophysicists Alex Braun and Jack Fitzgerald, Hilbert Buist of
the Belle Island Caretakers, and Queen’s Geospatial Librarian Francine

Berish. Images courtesy of Dorit Naaman (Film and Media).


